
  

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 9 May 2022 

 

LOTS TO CELEBRATE FOR YEAR 11 

Today saw our Year 11 students 

celebrating the end of their formal 

Key Stage 4 education here at 

Fullbrook. Mr Smith and the Year 11 

team hosted their traditional 

celebration assembly, sharing 

highlights for the year group, along with handing out awards and recognition 

to students and farewell messages from the tutor team. After that it was onto 

the tennis courts for the second part of the festivities with a barbecue and 

refreshments while the year books and leavers hoodies were handed out. 

Monday will mark the start of the formal written GCSE examinations, along 

with the A Levels for our Year 13 students, and we couldn’t let this moment 

go by without saying how incredibly proud we are of all of them for the 

determination over the last few challening years. We know that they will 

continue to be better than they ever thought they could be, whatever the 

next step in their journey might be. 

“The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty 

of their dreams.” - Eleanor Roosevelt.  

IT’S ALL GOOD HERE AT FULLBROOK 

Last week saw the official publication of 

Ofsted’s report on their website, 

which rated Fullbrook & Fullbrook 6 as 

a ‘good’ school following the inspection 

in March.  

We were delighted with the feedback 

from the inspectors who really got to 

see the sense of community which we instil and would like to thank everyone 

from the Fullbrook family again for the continued help and support that they 

give to make our school a wonderful place to be part of. 

 

FULLBROOK 6 OPEN 

EVENING – BOOKING 

NOW OPEN! 

We will be hosting a Fullbrook 6 

Open Evening on Thursday 16 June 

from 6pm.  

Prospective students from Year 10 

who will need to start making 

college applications when they 

enter Year 11 in September, are 

encouraged to attend so they can 

find out more about the courses on 

offer, speak to staff and also find out 

more about the extension to the 
F6 facilities which are due for 

completion at the end of October. 

There will be two entry times 

available, and spaces will be limited 

for each, with bookings restricted 

to 1 student and 1 adult to help us 

maximise availability to students 

across the evening. 

Please see the poster on page 3 

for booking details or visit our 

Eventbrite page. 

 

https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/10211524-Fullbrook-School-137003-Final.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fullbrook-6-open-evening-tickets-328043365537?aff=ebdsoporgprofile


  

CALLS TO STUDENTS DURING THE SCHOOL DAY 

We have noticed an increasing number of phone calls being received by students 

during the school day from parents/carers. Please remember that students are 

not allowed to answer their phones in lesson time as this is disruptive to the class 

learning.  Any students answering calls during lessons will be subject to PED/Code 

of Conduct sanctions. 

Students are able to receive calls during their allocated break times as per the 

table below. If you need to contact your child urgently due to an emergency, please 

call our reception team and they will get a message to your child. 

 

 

 

LRC SPOTLIGHT 

The Year 7 and 8 Book club had their second session this week, we are reading 

the Costa Book Award Winner The Crossing by Manjeet Mann as part of the 

National Teen Book Club.  

Written in short prose, it is a powerful narrative that 

bounces between two main voices, Natalie and Sammy. We 

have found that the story really brings home the realities of 

the refugee crisis in a moving and thought provoking way 

and it has already sparked some interesting conversations 

among the group. 

We have copies of The Crossing available to loan from the 

LRC and it is on this month's reading list of Thought 

Provoking Books. 

SURREY YOUTH GAMES 

Surrey Youth Games will be running once again throughout May. To find out 

more about their events, please see the information on pages 4-5 of the 

newsletter. 

YEAR 7 ART CLUB – REQUEST FOR HELP 

The Art Department are running a brand new Art club with Year 7 and have had 

a fantastic turnout of over 30 students. 

As a result, they are looking for some more tupperware to use as plaster moulds 

which they are are creating! Any type will be gratefully received, but they are 

particularly keen to get their hands on the ones you get takeaways in (rectangular, 

reasonably shallow). With lids would preferable but without lids are still very 

useful to them. 

All donations should be sent in for Miss Andrews’ attention. 

  

 Years 7, 8 & 11 Years 9, 10 & F6 

Break 10:00-10:20am 11:00-11:20am 

Lunch 12:20-1:05pm 1:20-2:1 (Years 9 & 10) 

1:20-2:05pm (F6) 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/monthly-reading-lists/
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/monthly-reading-lists/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 16 May GCSE & A Level Examinations Commence  

Thursday 19 May Year 13 Leavers Assembly 

Friday 27 May School closes for half term (students finish normal time) 

Monday 6 June School reopens to students 

w/c Monday 13 June Assessment window for Years 7, 8 and 9 

Thursday 16 June Fullbrook 6 Open Evening (by appointment only) 



  

 

 

Registration is open until 20 May 2022, for beginners aged 7-

16yrs to access a range of FREE activities, across Surrey. 

 
For more than two decades the Specsavers Surrey Youth Games has been giving 
young people their first taste of a way to stay active, build new skills and make new 
friends – all for free.  
 
Organised by Active Surrey, the programme is aimed at young people who are not 
club members and struggle to access opportunities, due to a lack of travel options or 
family circumstances. Thanks to free training provided by their local council, 7-16 
year olds can choose an activity and go from complete beginner to competent player 
in as little as six to eight weeks. Taking part helps children make friends and unearth 
hidden talents as they develop their skills and have the chance to attend a free 
celebration event at the Surrey Sports Park in June. 
 

How kids can get involved 
 

Activities vary by age and availability but every borough and district in Surrey is 
offering free training now. To take part, parents or carers just need to register their 
child online, which can be done via the Active Surrey website 
www.activesurrey.com/SYG 
 
Depending on age, children can get involved in street basketball, inclusive dance, 
judo, tennis, girls’ football and GoTri (indoor row, cycle and an outside run).  
 
Emma Das, Event Lead Officer at Active Surrey is looking forward to seeing young 
‘Gamers’ build their confidence as they work towards the main celebration event on 
Saturday 18 June: “After a tough two years for young people, the Specsavers 
Surrey Youth Games programme is a great example of councils and communities 
pulling together to create something fun for those kids who don’t always get the 
chance to be involved in physical activity and try something new.”  
 
To find out more about the Games and activities on offer, visit the Active Surrey 
website at www.activesurrey.com/SYG 

  

http://www.activesurrey.com/SYG
http://www.activesurrey.com/SYG


  

 

 


